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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We hope that you are all well and enjoying the (mostly fine!) weather. This has been 

another busy term at SSJS as we prepare for the final term before summer and the    

transition between classes, where we will wave goodbye to our Year 6 students and 

welcome our new Year 3 pupils. 

We would like to say a huge well done to all our Year 6 pupils and teachers who worked incredibly hard during 

SAT’s week, we were very proud of their perseverance and determination in completing a week of tests – we ask 

no more than that all our pupils try their best. In terms of our final term, we will have production, PGL, Arts week, 

Sports day, Year 5 camp out  and a whole lot more! This is an incredibly busy time of the year that we hope will  

ensure all pupils make the most of the many opportunities we have not be able to offer in the previous years due 

to Covid. 

 

We can confirm that we will not be mixing your child’s class ahead of the next academic year. Having considered 

all options we are confident that this decision is for the benefit of pupils and teachers and will ensure a smooth 

transition for all classes. This is with the exception of our children in year 3 as move from 3 classes to 4 classes. We 

hope that you enjoy a wonderful half term, and we will see you all in June! 

Laura Cutts & Sarah Heaney 

BELONGING IN OUR SCHOOL – READY- RESPECTFUL-SAFE 

Our school focus this term in our assemblies has been on re-setting the rules in school and discussing our ap-

proach with the children. So that all pupils are aware of the expectations within the school, we have simpli-

fied the rules in school to the following, Ready, Respectful, Safe. We have even learnt these in sign language! 

We have been focusing on teaching the pupils the behaviour we expect through recognising good          

behaviours and the power of restorative discussion for all pupils involved.  

 

 

We will be holding a parent meeting to discuss our vision and values along with our  

approach to behaviour on the 20th of June at 6pm. All parents are welcome to attend. 

Our approach is in-

formed by this book 

which is widely regarded 

as having a transforma-

tive effect on behaviour. 

 

 

 

This term we were lucky enough to have KRAN (Kent Refugee Action Network, 

visit us in school to help explain to the children the many challenges that refugees are facing, 

whilst identifying some famous role models who are immigrants. We hope to be able to do more to support 

the charity and continue working with them to help educate our pupils. We have also explored the equali-

ties act and how groups are protected from prejudice and discrimination by the law. We want all our chil-

dren to feel confident in challenging discrimination. 

School Values : The theme this term is Equality! 



 

Pupil Voice – Behaviour focus. Thank you to our Year 6 Mindfulness 

champions! 

We have spoken to some of our Year 6 pupils about what they 

have learnt this term about behaviour. 

“We learn about values in assemblies these then link to what and how we 

learn in class.” 

We know we should be kind  

We should always do the right thing  

We should be respectful to everyone 

We should keep our hands and feet to ourselves 

We have lots of safe adults that we can talk to.  

“We have also learnt that if you are mean to others you will not get fairly 

treated either so we have to be nice to people so they will be nice to us. If 

we are all nice, we will have a really harmonious school and community.” 

What can we do better? 

“Make sure that all pupils feel safe in school, so that they enjoy coming to 

school.” 

“Have even more calm areas and activities that we can do at break and 

lunch time.” 

“Restore the sensory garden so that we can have a calm reflection 

space.” 

Staff goodbyes…. 

We are very sad to say that at the 

end of the year Mr Jarvis and Mr 

Bowles will be moving on to differ-

ent schools. We would like to con-

gratulate them on their promotions 

and thank them for the commit-

ment to SSJS over the past 10 

years. Of course, they will be here 

until the end of the summer term. 

Music this term!  

 
 

 

 

 
 

This term we have been listening to Sam Cooke. 

This has supported our discussion 

around the theme of Equality and 

Civil rights. We have also been listen-

ing to Vivaldi four seasons comparing 

the difference between summer and 

spring! 

 

 

 

Have a look at the Kindness       

suggestions below, this is something 

that we will be practising with our 

pupils at home and would be a 

good thing to try over the            

half term! 

We have also 

looked at gen-

der stereotyp-

ing as part of 

our work on 

Equality and 

thought that this was important 

to share with parents. It is up to 

children to define their identity 

and who they want to be and 

this should not be defined by 

their gender. Sharing this infor-

mation with the pupils will hope-

fully make them confident and 

be proud of who they are! 



Ahead of the half term we are sharing the information below on safeguarding advice 

for online group chats. Please do read the below if your child takes part in group chats. 



Digital Leaders  

“Safety is the most important thing, and I enjoy helping people with this” - 

Campbell  

“I enjoy Digital Leaders because it makes me more confident” - Amelia 

The Digital Leaders wanted to share some valuable information and 
helpful tips with you, with regards to staying safe online.  

Think before you post  

Don’t upload or share anything you wouldn’t want your parents, carers 
or teachers seeing. Once you post something, you lose control of it, es-

pecially if someone else screenshots or shares it. 

 

Don’t share personal details  

Keep things like your address, phone num-
ber, full name, school and date of birth pri-

vate, and check what people can see in your 
privacy settings. Remember that people can 
use small clues like a school logo in a photo 

to find out a lot about you. 



 

Year 3 

Good work 

Anna Z has made a pencil case this week! 

Some amazing pencil cases being 
made by Year 3, with the assistance 
of some very capable Year 5’s 



 

Year 4 

 

 A record of the investigation recreating the digestive system by Mariam. A wonderfully     

inventive poem all about Spring written by Annabel.  



 

Year 5 
The children in Year 5 have really enjoyed being creative over the last few weeks in our DT and IT lessons. In 

DT,  they have all worked hard to design and produce thier own cushions with some fantastic results. Some       

children have also supported Year 3 with their sewing lessons. In IT we have used Tinkercad for the first time to     

design and create our own playground equipment. As you can see, our results are amazing!  

These are  some 
examples of good 
narrative writing 
from children in 
Beech class.  



 

Year 6 
Over the last week we have been learning 

about the features of a newspaper report. We 

took on the role of journalists, attended a press 

conference to gain information and then wrote 

news reports about a fictional fire.  

Work from Tallulah O, Thomas R and Leo F.  


